
November  2024 

President’s Message 

The tour of the Forest Stewardship Certified (FSC) Forest at Long Point Eco-Adventures (LPEA) was well attended and 
a great success. LPEA has worked to have the Carolinian forest on the property and their management recognized 
through the Forest Stewardship Council certification, in collaboration with the Ontario Woodlot Association.  

Most of NWOA members have renewed their membership in OWA and at no extra cost are also members of the Norfolk 
Chapter (NWOA).  This is a reminder to some that have forgotten to renew (happens every year).  Renew now to be 
sure you continue receiving the Woodlander magazine. 

The Delhi German Home allows us to conduct our Board meetings in one of their meeting rooms free of charge.  This 
is greatly appreciated and all NWOA members should be aware of all the assistance the Delhi German Home extends to 
us.    

Our aim is to bring together like-minded woodlot owners to promote and support the principles and practices of good 
forestry as they relate to us here in Norfolk. We work at this in a variety of ways and the Board is currently blessed with 
some long-time hard-working and knowledgeable board members.  I appreciate their input in the discussions we have 
at each meeting.  

So, what happens at NWOA Board meetings?  The big focus from December to February is prepping for the NWOA 
Annual General meeting (AGM).  Of course, we are always looking for a speaker that is both entertaining and 
knowledgeable on a subject that would be of interest to the majority of NWOA members.  That combination is very rare 
and difficult to find.  Therefore, the discussion on guest speakers is varied and all over the board before there is a 
majority agreement on whom to select as speaker.  We even remain friends after!   

We are fortunate to have Tracey Boerkamp as the AGM Convenor.  He is a Board member responsible for convening 
the AGM.  A couple of Board meetings just prior to the AGM, we review the roles that other Board members usually do 
to help.  During the months prior Tracey meets with all the sponsors and vendors and arranges booths for them so 
they can display their wares and/or information at the AGM.  This is probably the single largest job we have, and we 
are thankful that Tracey puts the enormous effort to make our AGM fun and something that draws members to attend 
every year. See the display of sponsors at the end of this Newsletter. 

The remaining months we are scouring the countryside for sites to organize workshops and/or woodlot tours.  Mike 
Penner from Townsend Lumber spearheads this.  As a Chapter of Ontario Woodlot Owners, NWOA has insurance 
coverage that covers tour events on individual members’ woodlots.  Therefore, there are no liability concerns for the 
hosting woodlot owner.  NWOA organizes the tour with close input from the woodlot owner.  If the woodlot owner is 
not comfortable leading the tour, then one of the Board members can do it for them.  We would welcome NWOA 
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members to offer a tour of their woodlot (even if you may think it’s nothing special) because to other members, every 
woodlot has its learning experience. 

Our NWOA Newsletter editor, Dr. John Morrissey does a great job of putting together contributions from other Board 
members.  He then formats the Newsletter and publishes it.  Many thanks to Dr John for all his work in publishing our 
Newsletter from A to Z.  We have a Newsletter Committee that helps collecting articles.  And thanks to Eric Ferguson 
(Treasurer and Website Maintenance) who also posts the Newsletters to our website.  The Board is always looking for 
newsworthy woodlot articles and we would love to receive NWOA member contributions because this would be of 
great interest to other members. Contact us if you have any ideas.   

Hopefully, by sharing with you about some of the things we do as a Board gives you a better idea of how we function.   
If you want to help with projects of interest to you, such as a workshop, but you don’t want to be a Board member then 
you could join the tour/workshop committee and only help with that event.  Let us know if this is of interest to you. 

I’m looking forward to attending the opening of the Festival of Lights in Simcoe at the beginning of December.  It’s a 
great way to kick off the festive season and always good for an evening stroll through the lights.  With that in mind, a 
very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to you!  And remember, your smile costs you nothing but can make all 
the difference to the person receiving it! 

We welcome your comments, thoughts and ideas for our NWOA newsletter, workshops and AGM.  We want them to 
be fun and informative, therefore require your feedback to show what is of interest. Thanks.  You can post them on our 
website www.norfolkwoodlots.com (Go to the ‘About us’ Tab then select ‘Contact us’ to complete the message box), 
direct email at  membership@norfolkwoodlots.com .  

If you have any questions, please contact us at 

Mail:  Norfolk Woodlot Owners Association 

c/o Norfolk County – Forestry Department 

185 Robinson Street, Suite 100 

Simcoe, ON        N3Y 5L6 

NWOA website:    www.norfolkwoodlots.com 

NWOA email:  membership@norfolkwoodlots.com 

Thanks, 

John de Witt, President 

Have you renewed your membership? 
Members can renew their membership online, using the OWA website.  

Go to:   https://www.ontariowoodlot.com/Sys/Login 

 If you have never logged into your profile, enter the e-mail address that is on your account and select “Forgot 
Password”.  The system will send a temporary password where you will be asked to create your own password. 
 Once you are into your profile, there will be an option to renew your membership.    
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Woodlot Tour at Long Point Eco-Adventures on October 18th  

The tour of the Forest Stewardship Certified (FSC) Forest at Long Point Eco-Adventures (LPEA) went 
very well. In collaboration with the Ontario Woodlot Association, LPEA has worked to have the 
Carolinian forest on the property and their management recognized through the Forest Stewardship 
Council certification.   



 

Overlooking the Turkey Point Marsh on Long Point’s Inner Bay, Long Point Eco Adventures (LPEA) is 
an exemplar of how private business and community groups can come together to restore forests and 
grasslands, all while providing tourism and local economic and community development. The 
facilities at LPEA provide opportunities and space for educational and community groups, local 
events, and for individuals and families to enjoy the beauty of the Long Point area.  



 

LPEA recently worked with Glen Prevost of the Ontario Woodlot Association (OWA) to develop a 
forest management plan and to get their Carolinian forest certified to Forest Stewardship Council 
Standards (FSC). These actions have helped to coordinate LPEA efforts to restore a high-graded 
forest and old agricultural fields and ensure all activities use best practice.  

The tour of the LPEA lands included a discussion of the state of the forest when they acquired the 
property and a tour of ongoing work to restore this ecologically important area. Participants saw what 
it takes to become certified to one of the highest forest management standards.  They also enjoyed 
the amazing view overlooking the coastal marsh.   
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